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An excess shelter deduction, if any, is then subtracted from the adjusted gross income.  
To determine the excess shelter deduction, the client's actual housing expenses (e.g., 
rent, mortgage, taxes, property insurance) are added to a heat/utility standard – 
currently . (See RFT 255.) From this total amount is subtracted the product of 
the client's adjusted gross income multiplied by fifty percent. The difference results in 
the adjusted excess shelter amount unless the group does not contain a senior, 
disabled, or veteran (SDV) eligible member. See BEM 556, p. 4. For a non-SDV group, 
it is necessary to use the excess shelter maximum found in RFT 255. 
 
Here, Claimant failed to report any housing expenses to the Department when she 
applied for FAP benefits. Using the current heat/utility standard of  it was 
properly determined that Claimant's net monthly income after all deductions was 

 
 
Federal regulations found at 7 CFR 273.10 provide standards for net income and 
corresponding amounts of household FAP benefits. In accordance with these 
regulations, the Department prepared income and issuance tables that are found at 
RFT 250 and 260. According to RFT 260, a client with a group size of one and a 
determined monthly net income of  is entitled to a monthly FAP allotment in the 
amount of . RFT 260, p. 18. Based on the information available to it at the time, 
the agency properly computed Claimant's FAP budget in this matter.   
 
When asked by the Administrative Law Judge at hearing whether she knew what her 
actual housing expenses were, and whether she had documentation to support that 
amount, Claimant stated that she did not yet have that information. Claimant was then  
encouraged to provide this information to the Department so that her FAP budget could 
be recomputed to determine whether she was entitled to an increased monthly 
allotment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






